
 
 
 
 
MEETING DATE:  Thursday, February 11, 2010 
  
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: 4:00 P.M. 
 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Jim Makrys, Steve Curry and Dee Vicino.   

Also Present:  Richard Gonsalves, Director of Assessing and 
Sheila Scaduto, Assistant Assessor. 

 
1) MINUTES: Approval of minutes for regular and executive session on 

1/21/2010 as presented.  Vote 3-0-0. 
 
2) NEW BUSINESS:   Announcement from Plymouth County Assessor’s Association 

offering a special training seminar for recent computer software 
updates at the Plymouth County Registry of Deeds.  The seminar 
is being offered on Wednesday March 24, 2010 at 4:30 p.m. in 
the Plymouth County Registry of Deeds office. 
 
A thank you letter was sent to the director of assessing from 
Claude A Giroux, an appraiser.  After a recent visit to this office 
and assistance from the staff he wanted to let the director know 
how pleased he was with the service provided to him.   

 
3) SIGNATURES: Sign the monthly reports and exemptions. 
 
4) SUPPLEMENTAL TAX BILLS: 
 Supplemental bills went out – there were 10 bills totaling 

$12.145.17. 
 
5) EXECUTIVE SESSION: Vote to go into executive session to discuss abatements and 

requested information from the Selectman’s office. Roll call vote 
was 3-0-0.  Returned from executive session at 5:21 p.m.  

 
Next meeting February 18, 2010 @ 4 p.m.  No other business.  Motion to adjourn, seconded and 
voted 3-0-0.  Adjourned at 5:23 p.m. 
 
I certify that the minutes of this meeting are true and correct to the best of my recollection. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Dorothy Vicino, Clerk 
 


